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Dear David, 

 

I have been contacted by a number of constituents about the case of Jagtar Singh Johal - a British 

citizen who has been detained in India since 2017. I am aware that you are familiar with this case 

and have raised it with your Indian counterpart in New Delhi.  

  
Indeed, when in opposition, you took a strong stand on Jagtar’s behalf; noting on twitter/X in August 

2022 and September 2022 “Jagtar has been arbitrarily detained with no legal basis.” Keir Starmer 

supported you, writing, “When a UK national has been so gravely mistreated, with no legal basis, 

the UK government must act decisively to negotiate their release.”  
  
I also note that you recently commented about the strength of the “UK-India living bridge” on the 

77th anniversary of India’s independence - which is very welcome. Surely, the case of Jagtar - who 

has not even had the fundamental right to a fair trial - is a grave concern, and his release must be 

secured to maintain this strong bridge. This prolonged injustice which has now spanned many years 

risks weakening the opportunities and links between the two nations. 
  
It is clear that you care passionately about human rights. I therefore urge you to act to support this 

British citizen who has been wrongfully detained overseas; Jagtar’s case and treatment are a 

violation of international standards. It is difficult to imagine what Jagtar and his family are going 

through. He has been incarcerated for almost 7 years, without being convicted of any crime or even 

given details of the charges against him.  
  
If you are aware of these charges, please use your office to provide a copy so that Jagtar, his family 

and legal team can act accordingly and obtain the necessary legal advice.   

  
As you’ll know, in May 2022, the UN Working Group on Arbitrary Detention concluded that, under 

international human rights law, Jagtar’s detention is arbitrary and has no legal basis. They requested 

a written response from the Indian Government within 6 months. Please can you obtain a copy of 

the response.  
  
The UN Human Rights Council’s Working Group has called for Jagtar’s immediate and 

unconditional release and I support EDM 31, calling on your Government to fulfil its duty to take 

proper action on Jagtar’s case so he can return to his family in Dumbarton without hesitation or 

delay.  
  
 

https://x.com/DavidLammy/status/1561982527656566785
https://x.com/DavidLammy/status/1561982527656566785
https://x.com/DavidLammy/status/1567494834876710912
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ohchr.org%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2F2022-05%2FA-HRC-WGAD-2021-80-India-AEV.pdf&data=05%7C02%7Cmarieanne.elliot%40greenparty.org.uk%7Cbfdf6f20fc45401883e808dcbd5679e3%7Cb549952b9d8d464e80deb68e13eeb18f%7C0%7C0%7C638593426449286656%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1LAEDqPgtzXdvLZF2eGG57j93VY1oMQ2Kw8dLNLnzJw%3D&reserved=0
https://edm.parliament.uk/early-day-motion/62342/jagtar-singh-johal
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Please use your position to demonstrate Britain's role in supporting human rights globally, by acting 

decisively to ensure the Indian authorities provide a timescale for Jagtar’s release or a fair trial in 

accordance with internationally accepted standards of human rights.  
  
I look forward to hearing from you.  
 

Yours Sincerely,  

 
 

Ellie Chowns MP, North Herefordshire.  


